

State of Utah

GARY R. HERBERT Governor

SPENCER J. COX Lieutenant Governor

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

CARLOS M. BRACERAS, P.E. Executive Director

SHANE M. MARSHALL, P.E. Deputy Director

May 15, 2014

Mr. Blane W. Frandsen, PE Weber County 2380 Washington Blvd., Suite 240 Ogden, UT 84401-1473

Dear Mr. Frandsen:

The Utah Department of Transportation (UDOT) Executive Director Carlos Braceras has asked me to review and respond to your recent letter regarding the proposed subdivision of parcels 15-052-0051 and 15-052-0019 in unincorporated Weber County. We appreciate you notifying us of this action. However, these properties are not within the 2009 Weber County North Legacy Corridor Alignment. The UDOT will not be pursuing them through corridor preservation.

Thank you again for contacting us. Please feel free to contact Project Manager Randy Jefferies at (801) 791-1059 or rjefferies@utah.gov should you have any additional questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Kris T. Peterson, P.E. Region One Director

KTP/jkm

Cc: Carlos Braceras, Executive Director, Utah Department of Transportation Randy Jefferies, West Davis Corridor EIS Project Manager Project file